
 
 

 

Public exhibition of Sydney Harbour National Park plan of management draft 
amendment: sustainable visitor use (Clark Island, Shark Island, Rodd Island and Fort 
Denison) 

The National Parks and Wildlife Service (NPWS) is currently exhibiting the Sydney Harbour 
National Park Plan of Management draft amendment: sustainable visitor use (Clark Island, 
Shark Island, Rodd Island and Fort Denison).  

The park is in the Greater Sydney region of New South Wales and includes the islands and 
part of the foreshore and headlands of Sydney Harbour managed by NPWS. 

The amendment is being made to allow NPWS to deliver on the key goal of the 2012 plan of 
management to increase opportunities for the public to enjoy the park and enrich the visitor 
experience through the revitalisation of the Sydney Harbour Islands. The amendment will also 
ensure that the plan better reflects the way that NPWS manages and assesses sustainability 
of visitor use in the park. 

The draft amendment proposes changes to: 

• Management arrangements for events and visitor numbers on Clark Island, Shark 
Island, Rodd Island and Fort Denison, 

• Leasing arrangements for Fort Denison, and 
• Options for construction of facilities to support sustainable visitor use and park 

operations on Fort Denison. 

The draft amendment should be read in conjunction with the Sydney Harbour National Park 
Plan of Management.  

The current plan and draft amendment can be viewed at 
www.environment.nsw.gov.au/get-involved/have-your-say and by appointment at NPWS 
Vaucluse Office, Greycliffe House, Nielson Park, 6 Steele Point Road Vaucluse. Call 02 
9337 5511 or email npws.sydneysouth@environment.nsw.gov.au to arrange an 
appointment.  

You are invited to provide feedback on the draft amendment by sending a written submission 
via: 

• the online submission form at www.environment.nsw.gov.au/get-involved/have-your-
say 

• email to npws.parkplanning@environment.nsw.gov.au 

• post to Manager, Planning Evaluation and Assessment, locked bag 5022, Parramatta 
NSW 2124. 

Written submissions must be received by 10 January 2021. Your submission will be 
provided to two advisory bodies. See https://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/about-us/privacy-
and-security for information on how we will treat and personal information you provide. 

If you have any questions about the park or the draft amendment, please contact me at 
npws.parkplanning@environment.nsw.gov.au 
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Yours sincerely 

 
 
ANDREW GROWCOCK  
MANAGER PLANNING EVALUATION AND ASSESSMENT 
NSW NATIONAL PARKS AND WILDLIFE SERVICE  
 


